
From: Harley, Brian D. <bharley@purdue.edu>  

Sent: Saturday, March 14, 2020 3:31 PM 

Subject: Return to US, COVID-19 related, UK/Ireland 

 

Saturday, March 14, 2020   3:30 p.m. EDT 

 

Dear Purdue Students in Ireland and the United Kingdom:  

 

In conjunction with both the Purdue Provost and the Dean of International Programs, this message 

is intended for all Purdue students currently in Europe.  With the new inclusion of Ireland and the UK in 

the US Travel Ban, coupled with the anticipated Level-3 Travel Warning from the CDC, you are 

hereby strongly encouraged to depart if you have not already. 

 

For these reasons, we strongly encourage you to return to the US (or to your home country if you are 

not a US citizen or US permanent resident) given the increased number of COVID-19 cases in your 

locations, coupled with President Trump's decision to effectively restrict all travel from Europe for 30 

days effective Monday (3/16) evening at 11:59 pm EDT. 

 

Importantly, earlier this week you would have received the below email from Provost Akridge on March 

12th.  For all Purdue students returning to the United States from a location with CDC Level-3 

distinctions, all will be required to self-quarantine.  As highlighted by Dr. Akridge, Purdue students 

“…returning from these Level 3 countries must self-quarantine for 14 days before they return to 

campus….check the website often for help answering your questions and for updates.”  Therefore please 

find the CDC self-quarantine protocol for your next steps (on the assumption that the UK and Ireland will 

rise to the Level-3 CDC notification in the near future). 

 

If you wish to remain in your current program you may do so providing your program is continuing its 

semester and providing that the US government does not take further actions that would change 

Purdue's position.  To the best of our knowledge and belief, non-US citizens and non-US permanent 

residents will not be able to re-enter the US directly from Europe after 11:59 pm EDT on Monday (March 

16).   

 

Please let me know your decision in writing as soon as possible.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

Brian Harley 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Brian D. Harley, Ph.D. 

Associate Dean, International Programs; 

Director, Programs for Study Abroad 

 

= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = 

 

mailto:bharley@purdue.edu
https://purdue.university/covid-19
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/travelers/after-travel-precautions.html?_ga=2.31636670.1811401989.1583759308-201196200.1560258934


From: Purdue University Provost  

Sent: Thursday, March 12, 2020 3:00 PM 

Subject: COVID-19 Update from Provost Akridge 

 

March 12, 2020 

 

Dear Purdue Community, 

 

First, my thanks for all of the actions being taken to support our response to COVID-19.  President 

Daniels and I have appreciated the ‘can do’ attitude expressed by our students, staff, and faculty over 

the past couple of days – your resolve and support has been truly impressive and deeply 

appreciated.  Your many questions have been helpful and we would continue to point you to the COVID-

19 website for answers to those questions. We are updating it frequently, so please check back often. 

 

Given the events of the past 48 hours, I write to share some additional information with you.  As 

President Daniels indicated in his earlier letter, ‘we are eager to return to the normal business of Purdue 

as soon as it is medically and scientifically justified’.  We will make that decision no later than Monday, 

March 30, and if we do decide to resume face-to-face instruction, we would start on Monday, April 6. To 

be clear, by March 30, we will either commit to remote instruction for the rest of the semester, or we 

will resume face-to-face instruction on April 6.  We are hopeful this date is helpful for your planning 

purposes. 

 

Please know that our residence halls will remain open and food service will be available throughout the 

semester.  That said, every student can leave campus knowing that classes will be delivered remotely 

from March 23-April 3, and that by March 30, will let you know whether or not we will be holding face-

to-face classes this semester.  

 

Another important update for today: The CDC has raised the travel designation for most European 

countries to Level 3 for coronavirus . In addition, President Trump has signed a proclamation that 

suspends the entry of most foreign nationals who have been in these European countries at any point 

during the 14 days prior to their arrival in the United States. Given this development, Purdue faculty, 

staff and students returning from these Level 3 countries must self-quarantine for 14 days before they 

return to campus. In addition, the university will delay arrival of other visitors from the affected 

countries. 

Again, my thanks to each of you for all you will do to help us navigate this challenging situation 

successfully. We will continue to keep you informed to the best of our ability and urge you to check the 

website often for help answering your questions and for updates. 

 

Best regards, 

 

Jay T. Akridge 

 

Provost and Executive Vice President for Academic Affairs and Diversity 
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